
 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

2023-M-087 

 

Subject: Agreement with THU for Community Safety and Well-Being Plan 

Agenda Date: May 9, 2024 

Attachments: Correspondence from Timiskaming Health Unit dated April 17, 2024, Infographic 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council the correspondence from the Timiskaming Health Unit dated April 17, 
2024 regarding Agreement with THU for Community Safety and Well-Being Plan; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council agree to participate in the 2-year service agreement, to facilitate 
coordinator recruitment and retention, at an annual cost to Temagami of $3,242; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council authorize and direct the Mayor to sign the agreement for the period of 
August 1, 2024 to August 31, 2026. 

 
INFORMATION 
 
In July of 2023, Council received staff report 2023-M-156 regarding Temagami’s opportunity to participate 
in a joint effort between the District of Timiskaming Social Services Administration Board and the 
Timiskaming Public Health Unit to create the Municipality’s provincially required Community Safety and 
Well-Being Plan.  It advised that the Timiskaming Public Health Unit had assumed the administration and 
human resources required to continue with this plan.  
 
The attached correspondence from the Health Unit explains that all municipalities have officially resolved 
to adopt the plan and have agreed in principle to contribute toward a district-wide funding approach for 
resources to support implementation of the plan based on sample apportionment allocation. The CSWB 
Steering Committee is proposing a 2-year service agreement, to facilitate coordinator recruitment and 
retention. The amount requested will not increase between years during the commitment period and 
municipalities will be billed twice per year.  The proposed apportionment amount for the Municipality of 
Temagami would be $3,242 per year.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Elaine Gunnell 
Municipal Clerk 


